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Town of Benton
Selectmen’s Meeting

Monday, December 9th, 2019, 6:00 PM
Benton Town Office

Roll call: Selectman Robin Cyr and Selectman Melissa Patterson present.

Secretary’s Report: Mrs. Patterson motioned to accept the November minutes as written.
Ms. Cyr seconded, all voted in favor.

Mrs. Patterson motioned to accept the September minutes as written. Ms. Cyr seconded, all
voted in favor.

Assessing Abatements & Supplements: None

Citizen’s Concerns: Shawn Dixon asked the selectmen to contact DOT in regards to the
intersection of Libby Street. Mr. Dixon stressed the intersection is dangerous and a bad
accident happened this week. Ms. Cyr advised Mr. Dixon that she will add this on to the
Economic Development Committee agenda for their next meeting in January for further
discussion.

Kathe Bolster asked why the town sign advised dog license fees are listed as December
31%. Brandy Sloan advised Ms. Bolster that the State of Maine regulates the dates and
states December 31% for dogs to be registered before the late fee. Although the month of
January is a grace period.

Road Commissioner Update: Todd Littlefield not present. Ms. Cyr asked that Ms. Sloan get
the budget information from Mr. Littlefield.

New Business: None

Old Business.

- Falls Road streetlight discussion: Truman Williams provided the selectmen information
on accidents on the falls road. Ms. Cyr would like to contact DOT and CMP in regards to
the matter and make a decision at January’s meeting.

Adjourn: Mrs. Patterson motioned to adjourn at 6:20pm. Ms. Cyr seconded, all voted in
favor.



